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Disseminated on behalf of Kerry E. Doyle . . . 

In March 2021, U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP) instituted the "Notice to Report" (NTR) 
process whereby it released into the United States certain noncitizens encountered at the southwest 
border without issuing them a notice to appear (NTA). As a result, on November 7, 2021, 
Enforcement and Removal Operations (ERO) began implementing Operation Horizon (OH) to 
identify, locate, and initiate removal proceedings against those noncitizens issued an NTR. 

Three categories of noncitizens have been released by CBP under the NTR process: (1) noncitizens 
released as an act of prosecutorial discretion (NTR PD); (2) noncitizens paroled with SmartLINK (a 
mobile phone supervision device); and (3) noncitizens paroled with a GPS ankle monitor. 1(3)(5) I  
b)(5) 
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Legal questions about this guidance should be directed to ILPD (ILPD-E  or ILPD-W),  as 
appropriate. Questions regarding implementation of the program should be directed to OPLA FLO. 

This message includes internal guidance provided for internal OPLA use only and is not 
intended for public disclosure. Please ensure that it is treated consistent with applicable 
guidance. 

Thank you for your efforts to support OH and the ICE mission. 

Kerry E. Doyle 
Principal Legal Advisor 
U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement 
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